HARNHAM NEIGHBOURHOOD ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on Wednesday 24 November 2010

at St George’s Hall, Lower Street, West Harnham
Present:    
Miss Frances Howard (Chairman), Mr John McGarry (Secretary)
                  
Mr Colin Duller, Mr Calum Grant-Wood, Mr Richard Hounslow, Mrs Mary Poynton, Mr Dennis Smith, Mrs Josa Snow, Mrs Carol Tompkins

Cllr John Brady, Cllr John Collier, Cllr Brian Dalton, Canon David Scrace
Apologies: 
Mr David Barter, Mrs Pam Goodman, Mr Simon Hemmington, Mrs Pat Rycroft, Mr Peter Shergold, Mr Andrew Thompson, Cllr Cheryl Hill
1.
Welcome

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2.
Minutes of the meeting of 27 July 2010

The minutes were read and approved.  Minutes to be recorded as approved on the HNA website.

Action: Simon Hemmington
3.
Matters Arising

No matters arising

4.
Chairman’s Report

No further matters to report.

5.
Treasurer’s Report


In the absence of the Treasurer, John McGarry reported on his behalf.  The present balance is £201.47, being the balance reported at the AGM of £165.95 plus proceeds from the raffle and refreshments of £35.50 plus interest.
6.
Other Reports


Wiltshire Council 
(Brian Dalton)

1) Waste Collection. The statutory consultation on changes to waste collection has been completed, with 1000 questionnaires completed on-line.  Fortnightly collections are certain to be implemented, even though South Wilts is against, because otherwise landfill costs would go ‘skyhigh’. Current plans are for free green waste bins to be distributed June 2011 and for fortnightly collections to commence October 2011.  Although there is a quick payback, the changeover involves some up-front costs, and there is therefore a possibility that the scheme will be delayed in view of the need to find £30 million in cost cutbacks.    


2) Council Houses. The Council is planning to build 22 new Council Houses at Pembroke Park. These would be Council Houses (as opposed to Housing Association houses) with local control over allocation (probably on a points based system).

Colin Duller expressed concern that such estates could create ghettos.


Wiltshire Council 

 
(John Brady)


3) Core Strategy.  The Core Strategy is in limbo.  The SWCS submission document was withdrawn for review, with the agreement of the Planning Inspector, as a result of the Coalition Government’s declared intention to scrap Regional Spatial Strategies.  Although this has been subject to legal challenge by Cala Homes, the Government will in any event abolish the RSS’s under the proposed localism bill.  The revised SWCS submission has therefore been postponed again to await proposals under this bill and is now expected to be put before full Council in February 2011. 

Nevertheless, the review has lead to a dramatic reduction in planned housing numbers, with consequent reduction in the need for employment land.  It has been recommended that the Netherhampton Road site be dropped altogether.


Until a revised strategy is approved, the existing framework will remain in place (up to 2016 if need be).

Salisbury City Council 
(John Collier)

1)  Community Orchard. SCC is proposing a number of Community Orchards, with Middle Street Meadow being one of the possible sites.  The pilot scheme suggested is for 6 trees initially (4 varieties of apple, plus damson and cherry).  If the scheme is a success further trees could be added.  The planting would be of trees which were well advanced, although not fully mature.  Soil sampling has been done and advice on varieties is available.  The provisional implementation date is winter 2011/12.


The initial implementation would be carried out by SCC, but it is hoped that a local body would take responsibility for cropping and maintenance in due course. The Meeting generally welcomed the proposal.  Chairman to write to SCC Parks Manager Chris Stringer on behalf of the HNA welcoming the proposal and offering our full support.

Action: Frances Howard


2) Harnham Slope. A recent letter to the Salisbury Journal proposed thinning the trees on Harnham Slope which now obscured views over the City.  Next year is both the 200th anniversary of the visit of John Constable to Salisbury, and the 100th anniversary of the death of Bishop Wordsworth, and there is to be a festival celebrating these events in Salisbury Museum.  Accordingly it is possible that there might be some source of public funding on this occasion to improve the views from the land donated by Bishop Wordsworth, and to re-create the vista from Harnham Hill painted by Constable.  As a minimum, a decent vista should be created from the existing seating area.

Calum Grant-Wood asked what land was included, who owns what.  Colin Duller suggested a search of the Land Registry.  John Collier offered to take this up with the Parks Department. 

Action: John Collier
Chairman to write to the Chair of Friends of Harnham Slope (Muriel Tomlinson) offering our support.
Action: Frances Howard

7.
Constitutional obligations of Committee Members

John McGarry confirmed that under its Constitution, the HNA is a non party-political non sectarian organisation, and members had an obligation to act accordingly.  A number of Committee members had expressed the view that the recent letter in the Valley News by Colin Duller was in breach of that obligation.


Colin Duller stated that he had written the letter prior to his election to the Committee and therefore did not feel he had anything to apologise for. 

After discussion it was agreed that any remaining issues were best resolved outside of committee.
8.
Communication between the Committee and Residents 

It was agreed that the existing means of communication (website and notice boards) were not reaching many residents.  The previous practice of placing a record of meetings in the local section of the Salisbury Journal had been allowed to lapse.  John McGarry to re-introduce this in future. 
Action: John McGarry

David Scrace also suggested that an occasional Newsletter could be included in the Parish Magazine

Action: John McGarry
9.
Any other business 

1) Bus Service. Mary Poynton stated that the r5 bus service was frequently delayed.  Only 4 out of 22 bus stops had shelters, and this was inconvenient and unpleasant, especially in inclement weather. 

Part of the problem is that the bus does not simply shuttle between the City centre and Harnham but is routed elsewhere, causing further delay.  She would like to see a revised routing to obviate this.  Wilts and Dorset is now administered from its Headquarters in Poole.  Carol Tompkins has the contact details and will forward them to the Secretary for onward transmission to Mary Poynton.
Action: Carol Tompkins

2) Harnham Volunteer Litter Patrol.  Details of this are attached to these minutes.  John McGarry and David Paterson are aiming to expand the existing group of volunteers to cover more areas.  This was deliberately being kept separate from the HNA to avoid any risk of liability by the HNA.  However it is hoped that the HNA will help to promote the scheme and look for additional volunteers.

Colin Duller said he would be willing to take on Essex Square – John McGarry to provide details.

Action: John McGarry/Colin Duller

3) Harnham Calendar. Simon Hemmington and John McGarry are compiling a Calendar for 2011 containing photographs of Harnham and a mock-up was shown to the meeting.  Copies would be individually laser printed on good quality card, at a cost of about £3.00 each, and a selling price of £5.00 was agreed.  Production would start early in December.
Action: John McGarry/Simon Hemmington
4) Harnham Road Pedestrian Crossing. Currently under investigation by Salisbury City Council/Wiltshire Council
10.
Carried over to next meeting

Election of Vice Chairman
11.
Date of Next Meeting
7.30pm

Wed 26 Jan 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

12.
Other Meeting Dates for 2011

7.30pm

Wed 23 Mar 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

7.30pm

Wed 25 May 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

7.30pm

Wed 27 Jul 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

7.30pm

Wed 28 September 2011 (AGM)
St Georges Main Hall
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